
         

   

        

 

 

  



 

12 May 2023 
 
 
Committee Secretary 
Health and Environment Committee 
Parliament House 
George Street 
Brisbane Qld 4000 
Via email: hec@parliament.qld.gov.au  
 
 
Dear Committee Secretary 
 
RE: Health Practitioner Regulation National Law (Surgeons) Amendment Bill 2023 
 
The Royal Australian College of General Practitioners (RACGP) welcomes the opportunity to provide a 
submission in response to the Health Practitioner Regulation National Law (Surgeons) Amendment Bill 2023 
(the Bill). 
 
The RACGP is Australia’s largest professional general practice organisation, representing over 46,000 members 
working in or toward a career in general practice. 
 
RACGP position on the Bill 
 
The RACGP is currently unable to support the proposed legislation until certain matters have been resolved. 
 
We acknowledge that the legislation has tried to address the concerns of the RACGP in Clause 4 s 115A (5d) 
which states: a medical practitioner holding specialist registration in another recognised specialty in the 
medical profession with the word “surgeon” in a specialist title for the specialty. 
 
This section of the Bill contains the following ambiguities: 
 

• The term ‘recognised specialty’ is clear, but does not clarify the process of recognition of the term 
‘surgeon’ with respect to the specific recognised specialty. 

• Specifically, clarification is sought on which authority defines and recognises the relevant surgical 
training, and this needs to be reflected in the legislation. 

 
As recognised in the explanatory notes, currently GP surgeons provide surgical services in rural and remote 
areas. We believe that this group of GP surgeons and proceduralists need to be clearly recognised in this 
legislation with relevant Medical Board of Australia recognised training. 
 
Background 
 
Last year the RACGP provided a submission in response to the Consultation Regulation Impact Statement Use 
of the title ‘surgeon’ by medical practitioners in the Health Practitioner Regulation National Law. The RACGP 
supported changing the National Law to restrict the title ‘surgeon’ to specialist medical practitioners with 
significant surgical training, while opposing any changes that would exclude GPs from being able to use the 
title. 
 






